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“To embody Christ’s teaching in appropriate ways
for serving the community, the nation, and the world.

ANNOUNCMENTS AND REMINDERS

The next Center for Lifelong Learning program at the Phoebe
Needles Center is Tuesday, June 14 at 10:00 am. Elizabeth Farrel
will present a program on "Butterflies." Please call the Center at
483-1518 by Friday, June 10 at noon.

Fair Trade products: coffee, tea, chocolate bars, cocoa and olive
oil will be available for purchase after the service on Sunday, June
5.

Saint Peter’s Endowment Fund – “Keeping the Rock Church Solid.”
Every month Birthday Sunday donations go to the Saint Peter’s
Endowment Fund. How about matching your age in dollars?

Mowers are needed! If you are able to help mow the church lawn
this summer either by bringing your own mower, or by using the
mower at the church, please sign up on the calendar in the Parish
Hall, or call Danny Custer at 493-5333.

Please remember to keep up your pledge to the Saint Peter's during
the summer months -- it will be a GREAT help to the church!!

We are asking for a volunteer to mainain the Church's financial
data on a spreadsheet. The financial information will be provided to
the person to key into a spreadsheet for routine record keeping
purposes. If you are interested, please contact John Heck.

June 5, 2016 is Outreach Sunday. The collection will benefit The
Phoebe Needles Center Camp program. The camp programs are for
rising 5th-12th graders. Eight camp sessions are held during the
summer. In addition to the basic camp activities like hiking, arts and
crafts, swimming, campfires etc., there are also special camps
focused on nature, rock climbing, community service and backpack-
ing. Camp is available to all young people without regard to their
ability to pay. Please contribute to the camp scholarship fund this
Sunday and help make a difference in the lives of many young
people!

Please send July newsletter info by June 25 to Gary Holden at
gholden@ferrum.edu.



Another College Grad

Nathaniel Quinn Hancock, son
of Todd and Barbara Hancock,
graduated from East
Tennessee State University
Magna Cum Laude with a
Bachelor’s Degree in Biology
and a minor in Geographic
Information Systems. He has
accepted a Graduate position
at the University of Georgia’s Warnell School of
Forestry and Natural Resources working with Dr. Doug
Peterson on an endangered Sturgeon study. He is
currently stationed as the UGA representative at the
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service in Panama City, Florida.

Simple Life School

In partnership with A Simple Life Magazine, the Blue Ridge Insti-
tute and Farm Museum of Ferrum College will be hosting the first
"Simple Life Folk School" at the recreated 1850 Virginia-German
farmstead. The event runs Thursday, July 28, through Sunday, July
31. Christina Di Eno from St. Peter's will be teaching Medicinal
Herbs, two classes Saturday, July 30. Anyone interested should go
to the following link:

https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=simple%20life%20folk%20school

Tanzania-Bound

Taylor Holden, who works for the
University of Richmond supervising
the Geographic Information Systems
lab, has received a staff Weinstein
Grant from the UR Office of
International Education to work with
Financial Sector Deepening Trust in Dar Es Selaam,
Tanzania. Taylor will be there for three weeks in June
helping work on spatial analysis of financial access
points across the country. The goal is to create a
sustainable partnership with the organization so
students can work on the project during the year with
the hope that UR can send interns in the future to
work with them.

UTO Thanks

Many thanks to the congregation for
contributing to the United Thank
Offering Spring Ingathering.  Our collec-
tion totaled $270.11.  Please pick up empty boxes at
the church to fill for the Fall Ingathering.  Again,
THANKS from me and from people around the world
who will benefit.

Martha

Bee Week  2016

Asa Stevens had the
honor of competing
with 284 other young
people at the Scripps
National Spelling
Bee in National
Harbor, MD from May
23-27, 2016.   The
competition was intense from the moment the ushers
handed out the vocabulary preliminaries on Tuesday
morning to the roller-coaster ending on Thursday
night.  Fortunately, there was also lots of fun:
sightseeing at the National Zoo, Mount Vernon, and
the Air and Space Museum; riding the glass elevators
up and down the 19 floor atrium at the convention
center; and a full-out dance party on the last night,
with the Macarena, the Electric Slide, YMCA, and a
conga line led by the much-loved pronouncer.  The
whole week was an incredible experience.  A huge
heartfelt thank you to everyone who supported Asa
and cheered him on.

USA Today Photo

Asa carrying the state sign into
the opening ceremony.



TREASURER’S REPORT 2016

Operating Account
Revenue Expense

January $7,226.00 $5,419.86
February $4,252.00 $6,796.14
March $6,051.75 $5,380.29
April $5,827.00 $8,758.27
May $6,429.80 $4,811.93
Year to date $29,786.55 $31,166.49

Non Operating Account
Revenue Expense

January $289.30 $482.30
February $538.99 $412.09
March $304.00 $274.50
April $303.00 $535.00
May $1,076.11 $2,142.21
Year to date $2,511.40 $3,846.10

Remember When ...
... there was a wall and cloaset at the
      north end of the sanctuary.

Members of the St. Peter’s Choir on Sunday, May 29, 2016

Phoebe Needles Summer Camp

It’s time to think
about registering for
day camp and residen-
tial camp. Check out
the Phoebe Needles
Center web site for
dates, descriptions,
and information – www.PhoebeNeedles.org.

Parish youth who participate in diocesan sponsored
programs, including Phoebe Needles camps and pro-
grams, may seek financial assistance by completing the
form and submitting it to the Vestry for approval. If
approved by the Vestry, Saint Peter’s will pay one third
of the cost. Once approved, the Treasurer will write the
check for the scholarship. Blank forms are available in
the Parish Hall.



SERVICE CALENDAR – June 2016

Prayer for a Birthday

O God, our times are in your hand: Look with favor, we
pray, on these your servants as they begin another year.
Grant that they may grow in wisdom and grace, and
strengthen their trust in your goodness all the days of
their life, through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

(Book of Common Prayer, p. 830)

BIRTHDAYS – June 2016

2 Taylor Holden
4 Leslie Holden

If your birthday is incorrect or missing, please
let us know at gholden@ferrum.edu.

1 Kings 17:8-16
Psalm 146

Galatians 1:11-24
Luke 7:11-17

1 Kings 21:1-10,, 15-21a
Psalm 5:1-8

Galatians 2:15-21
Luke 7:36-8:3

1 Kings 19:1-4, 8-15a
Psalm 42 and 43

Galatians 3:23-29
Luke 8:26-39

2 Kings 2:1-2, 6-14
Psalm 77:1-2, 11-20
Galatians 5:1,13-25

Luke 9:51-62

2 Kings 5:1-14
Psalm 30

Galatians 6:7-16
Luke 10:1-11, 16-20

Readings Lector Chalice Acolyte Altar Guild Children’s
Chapel
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http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp5_RCL.html
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp6_RCL.html
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp7_RCL.html
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp8_RCL.html
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp9_RCL.html


SAINT PETER’S-IN-THE-MOUNTAINS PRAYER LIST  – June 2016

Taylor Dutton
Elizabeth Sigmon
Christina Higginbotham
Susan Smith
Debbie Patterson
Milton & Elizabeth Miler
Elaine Craighead
Carla Frechette
Teresa Sanders
Sharon Plaisance
Caden & Corbin Palmer
Frank Pendleton
Nell Herring
John Newcombe
Matt Hubbard
Eli Sydow
Jake Bailey
Darlene Jordan
Rebecca Stevens
Dee Sarver
Sally Hollandsworth
Linda Wingfield

We pray for John our priest, Mark our Bishop, and
Michael our Presiding Bishop. May their ministries be
guided by the grace of the Holy Spirit.

We pray elsewhere for all those who were killed this
week as a result of war and terrorism, and for families
whose lives are being torn apart. Almighty God whose
will it is to hold both heaven and earth in the peace of
your kingdom: Give peace to your Church, peace
among nations, peace in our homes, and peace in our
hearts. Amen.

We pray for those serving in the military, and
particularly for those who are serving in harms way.

If you would like to add/remove a name from the prayer list,
please contact the Rev. John Heck at johnhheck@gmail.com or
483-1518. If you would like to have the flowers on the altar in
honor or memory of someone, please see a member of the
Altar Guild.

Bishop
Rt. Rev. Mark Bourlakas
(800) 346-7982
bishopmark@dioswva.org

Rector
Rev. John H. Heck
Rectory 483-3760
Phoebe Needles 483-1518
Fax 483-2235
johnhheck@gmail.com

Senior Warden
Paul Rodgers, 365-0061
buckroy@centuryink.net

Junior Warden
Danny Custer, 493-5333

Treasurer
Nancy Bradley, 483-7966
nbradley@embarqmail.com

Clerk
Patricia Rushmore, 483-9540
rushmore22@aol.com

Lectors
Dave Newcombe, 365-7157
dnewcombe@ferrum.edu

Council Representatives
Dave and Pat Newcombe
365-7157

United Thank Offering
Episc. Relief & Development
Martha Perry, 483-5932
mjperry@emtechs.org

Outreach Coordinator
Marilyn Rodgers, 365-0061
mrodgers304@gmail.com

Altar Guild
Shelby DeHart, 483-0790

Youth Ministry
Katherine Grimes
kgrimes@ferrum.edu

Prayer List
Rev. John H. Heck, 483-1518
johnhheck@gmail.com

Acolytes
Delia Heck 483-3760
dheck@ferrum.edu

Chalice Schedule
John Kirsch, 482-0116
sunnyk@embarqmail.com

Church Musician
Fair Robey
483-7172, 353-6160
frobey2003@yahoo.com

Newsletter
Gary Holden, 365-3343
gholden@ferrum.edu

Ferrum Campus Ministry
Pat and Dave Newcombe
365-7157

Vestry

Rev. John H. Heck
483-3760

Nancy Bradley
483-7966

Danny Custer
493-5333

Carl Durant
651-2690

Keith Hubbard
334-5388

Patricia Rushmore
483-9540

Paul Rodgers
365-0061

Lisa Willie
483-8826

CHURCH CONTACTS

Ricky Gibson
Jim & Marcia Vance
Kirsten Stanley
Benjamin Austin
Garrett Sweigert
Nakia Bailey
Kim Johnson
Joey Jones
Karen Zell
Stanley Prokopiak
Hazel Pendleton
Claire Parker
Hazel Hamilton
Betty Hood
Mia Walk-Hardy
Jamie Stanley
The Kiser Family
Diane Holliman
Linda Thomas
Kate & Mac McCalley
Craig Griffin
Jeff Gring


